Docket Number: EL17-052

Subject Matter: First Data Request

Request to: Oahe Electric Cooperative, Inc. and City of Onida

Request from: South Dakota Public Utilities Commission Staff

Date of Request: December 22, 2017

Responses Due: January 10, 2018

1-1. Provide clarification on why the letter of understanding is filed with the commission.

The proposed letter of understanding provides for the permanent service allocation of a new
addition to the City of Onida, and fixes the boundary of each utility’s service area in the new
addition, and resolves the issue of service area territories of the parties as to the newly annexed
addition.

1-2.  What effect on the new language have on the boundary between Oahe Electric and Onida?
a. Do the parties believe that the legal description should be edited from the agreement
filed in Docket EL14-0157? Currently, the description for the area in question reads,
“THENCE continue north 330 feet along the centerline of North 9% Street to the
intersection of Evergreen Ave.”
b. Do the parties believe that the map needs to be updated?

A copy of the current service area map for this location, together with a copy of the plat of the
new addition, showing the proposed service area within the area is attached. We believe the
330 feet is correct. We believe the service area map should be updated to show the boundary
within the annexed area.

David J. Larson
Attorney for Oahe Electric Cooperative Inc.



